GUIDELINES FOR APPLICANTS TO THE PHILIP BATES TRUST

General information

The Trustees meet three times a year – usually in February, June and October to assess applications. Applicants should therefore aim to submit their application by the end of the month before the next meeting is due ie January, May or September. A minimum of two references should be included with each individual application. It is not sufficient to include the names and contact details of referees, we need the actual reference.  For organisations, two recommendations should be included vouching for the effectiveness of the organisation’s work with young people. 

The Trust’s resources are limited and the number of grants made each year depends upon the level of income received by the Trust from its fundraising activities and investments. It is committed to supporting an annual composition prize in association with Royal Birmingham Conservatoire and to making a small number of grants to individuals (usually in the range of £100 - £250) and organisations (usually up to £500).  

Although individuals and organisations from anywhere in the UK who satisfy the objectives of the Trust are entitled to apply, the Trustees particularly welcome applications from individuals and organisations within the West Midlands or from organisations undertaking activities in the West Midlands.

The Trust only accepts postal applications. Any postal applications with insufficient postage will not be collected, nor will applications needing a signature where delivery has not been successful.  
Successful applicants will be informed by post but, due to the large number of applications received, it is unfortunately not possible to notify those applicants who are unsuccessful. It is therefore not necessary to include a stamped addressed envelope.  

There is no standard application form but applicants are encouraged to cover the following points:

· What is the grant for? 

· Why do you need a grant? 

· What are the total costs of the activity for which the grant is being sought? Please give a detailed breakdown of costs
· What other sources of funding have been secured? 

· What difference will the Philip Bates Trust make to you and/or your project? 

· How do you meet the objectives of the Philip Bates Trust?

· How will you acknowledge the Trust’s support? 

Applications from individuals

Grants to individuals are normally for a period of no longer than 12 months from the date when the award is made. 

Grants will NOT be given as a contribution towards fees or living expenses incurred when an individual is studying on a full- or part-time University or College course. 

Grants will be considered towards a one-off expense that otherwise could not be afforded, eg the purchase or maintenance of an instrument, purchase of art materials or dancewear, attendance at an extra-curricular course or purchase of other additional items necessary to complete a full- or part-time arts-based course. 

Grants to individuals will not be made to more than one sibling per family.

The Trustees may give a second grant to a previous beneficiary but this will only be in exceptional circumstances. 

Where possible, the Trustees prefer to receive a personal request from the applicant rather than from their parent, guardian or other adult on their behalf. 

Applications from organisations 

The Trustees gives priority to organisations which have charitable status or which are not-for profit bodies with a track record of serving the community in a field relevant to the Trust’s aims and objectives.

The Trustees prefer to give grants to specific projects rather than to make a contribution to more general activities of an organisation – even if they are in line with the Trust’s charitable objects.

Grants to organisations are normally for a period of no longer than 12 months from the date when the award is made. 

An organisation may apply to the Trust for a grant more than once but the new application must be for a different project/initiative.  However, the Trustees have decided that, only in exceptional circumstances, will they consider applications from the same organisation in two consecutive years. 

